
 

David Comeau, Lee Leiner, Dan Couture, John Swenson, Robert McChesney, Carl Zeiss, Kevin Schute, Steve 

Balboni, Ben Averill, Andrew Deci, Travis Wofel 

1.                  Review of minutes from May. Accepted as written.  

2.                  Noted reappointment of T. Wofel / John Swenson  

3.                  Recap of events. 23 City Hall meeting with MDOT / BCOM.  Part of process to get to point of 

written suggestions.  Moderate citizen participation. Lots of overlap between citizen suggestions and plan. 

General note that attendees to today’s meeting were looking forward to the report.  

4. June 2, Safety Day. Held on Water Street @ Bath PD. Location satisfactory; Water Street closed to 

vehicles.  120-130 helmets distributed. Many volunteers including USN helpers. S. Balboni noted > 100 

helmets provide / year over 20 years. Bob Bruce and other from Merrymeeting Wheelers assisted with bike 

helmet fitting.  Mark Wheeler assisted with bike operation / configuration.   

5. June 7, Wellness Fair on Thursday night at BMS.  M. Newcomb (Health Teacher) noted skate park, 

YMCA, hospital, others in attendance. Timing conflicted with high school event. Consider in fall or end of 

April in the future.    

6. Richardson / Western Ave - A. Deci, Approval from State for temporary installation plan.  Plan to mitigate 

traffic speed / volume to be done July - September.  Meeting and data gathering prior to / after.  Long term 

plan to follow.   

7. Committee report - Look at map. Noted potential use of map to create arterial. One suggestion to use 

sidewalk prioritziation.   

8. Next INF meeting at PWD, discuss how to get info into software.   

9. Newsletter discussion. Item that is electronically available, also distribute around town.   

10.   

1. Topics - Introduction of publication and newsletter.   

2. Item from each committee. Education / Advocacy - Inrastructure - Collaboration. News about 

construction and rehabilitation projects.   

3. Biker of the _____ item.   



4. Note opportunity for newsletter distribution through Facebook.   

5. Local celebrity walks around Bath.   

6. Due date 01 August. 500 words plus one graphic.   

11. Helmet use / availability / school. L. Kovacs.  Helmets available through BPD. Recommendation to work 

with school to remedy at the beginning of the school year.   

12. School / community bike repair hanger. Five repair stations (equipment / tools / stands) once weather is too 

bad to ride, can provide bike repair classes for kids during winter (in school).  Will be looking for adults to 

assist. No plan for implementation with adults. Noted that Technical Education will be phased out circa 

2020. May become maker space, provides potential location for bike station. Space at a premium in middle 

school. Discussions with Shelter Institute.  Slab not build able due to proximity to road. Little slab too 

small. Sitting at brainstorm portion of discussion. L. Leiner noted 18x20 foot garage (one door) available 

from Public Works. Whether it would be a permanent structure is question for Code Enforcement. Needs 

underlying foundation. Not insulated. Location not known. Discussed facility in Biddeford.   

13. Morse High School construction meetings. Bike storage discussions reviewed. Building Committee 

favoured hanging bikes. Not in funding currently. S. Balboni noted Mt Ararat fundraising being done to 

fund similar specific items.   

14. R. McChesney. With Bath on East Coast Greenway, two women riding from Key West to Calais will 

transit Bath on Monday. Biking group working to do meet up.  Advise if interested.  

15. State Road now bikeable - Repaved with paved shoulders. Great improvement noted.   

16. Edge line to be on Whiskeag Road?  Will be striped in area recently repaved once other areas are 

completed.  Area between Hill house and North Bath Road.   

17. July meeting to be cancelled, defer business to August.   

  

 


